
Have These 20 Essential Items
Before Going Off-The-Grid
Off-grid living may feel foreign to our wired-up, ultra-modern
sensibilities,  but  it’s  not  as  out-of-reach  as  you  might
imagine.

Going  off-grid  means  living  more  sustainably,  and  helps
protect your family and your home from disasters like power
failures and other natural disasters. There is, however, a lot
to consider. 

Will you live on the go, as a city-dwelling nomad, or take the
most obvious route and live on your own acres? How will you
power your home? How, and who, do you stay in touch with when
you absolutely need to be in contact? 

There are also practical considerations to account for. What
do you use for electricity? What is the best method for water
collection? What is the best chainsaw for cutting firewood? We
believe we can answer some of these questions.

Living off-grid can mean living as a nomad, taking advantage
of  all  the  city  has  to  offer,  while  living  an  unplugged
lifestyle.  But  generally,  it  involves  creating  your  own
homestead,  living  with  the  electricity  you  can  generate
through  the  wind,  water,  or  solar  power,  and  growing,
catching,  or  hunting  your  own  food.  
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For many people, what begins as a desire to be self-sustaining
often ends in conservationism. However, what that means can
vary. It may include a homestead with chickens and cows, acres
of vegetables, a treehouse off the beaten path that generates
its own solar power, or a host of other options. 

Familiarity with tools, both for DIY and for gardening will
help you through the first few months, and you’ll learn what
works best for your needs and environment. In the meantime,
here is our essential list of 20 items you should not forget
to take with you, as you plan how to live a more sustainable
life, off the grid.

1. Chainsaw

A chainsaw is vital to your homesteading setup. A decent gas
or electric-powered chainsaw will work to clear brush, prune
trees and chop firewood, all essential skills for building and
clearing your homestead.

2. Table saw
A powerful saw that can tackle a variety of DIY projects. A
table saw is invaluable for getting those exact measurements
to ensure your home is secure, your furniture is comfortable,
and your tools are usable.
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3. Handsaw
Sometimes, the chainsaw breaks, you run out of gas, or you
find you need something lighter and more portable for chopping
down trees. A handsaw is a fantastic tool in these cases.

4. Axe
Like a handsaw, an axe is an ideal low-tech tool for chopping
wood and clearing brush, to help you create clear paths in
your environment. An axe, and something to keep it sharp can
help you keep things clear, and chop trees if you’re in the
need of something low-tech.

5. Shovel
A good strong shovel will go a lot further than the garden.
Shovels can help you level the ground to put in posts or lay
down boards, and can help you plant vegetables and fruit, and
even dig a well if that’s the route you choose.

6. Rake

A rake is essential for gardening, but it also helps rake up
mulch and leaves for a compost heap. A rake will make creating
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garden beds to grow your own crop a lot easier.

7. Hoe
An ancient tool with continued relevance and use. Another
essential tool for the garden.

8. Tiller
The final item on our list for the garden. Whether you choose
a battery-powered or manual, a rototiller will help you till
the soil and get things ready for planting, as well as bring
up earthworms and nutrients, and help keep unwanted weeds from
crowding out your crops.

9. ATV
A  suitable  all-terrain  vehicle  gives  you  the  option  for
covering more ground. It also allows you to haul more gear
over longer distances, which is great when you’re adding a
cistern or looking to build a hanging treehouse or lean-to.

10. Utility Trailer
With an added utility trailer and some sturdy chains, your ATV
can haul even more. Whether it comes to hauling equipment or
removing tree stumps and other debris from your homestead, an
ATV and trailer take a lot less gas than a truck, making it
better for your sustainability.

11. Rope
This one’s an obvious one. But good strong rope, nylon cords,
and stainless steel C-clips to hold things in place will keep
your belongings and equipment secure, wherever you go.
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12. Tractor
A tractor may feel like a luxury item, but as your crops
continue to grow, especially if you have your own livestock,
like chicken or pig, you’ll want a tractor to get things done
quickly and effectively. You can hook them to trailers to haul
things or use them to more effectively till the soil.

13. Post Hole Digger

It’s a very specific tool for a very specific job, but your
homestead will move a lot smoother with it around! Your post
hole digger makes digging for a fence or creating stakes for
your vine plants that much easier, and it can even be used to
help you dig your well if that’s your choice for finding
water!

14. Assorted Hand Tools
As you can see, the right tools are essential for your life as
an off-the-grid homesteader[1]. While you’re busy finding all
the specialty tools you need, don’t forget the basics. A good
wrench and socket set, a claw hammer, and various sizes of
screws and bolts should always be on hand. You should also
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carry a decent multi-tool at all times.

15. Level
As  a  homesteader,  the  ability  to  make  even  and  accurate
measurements is often a matter of safety and survival. From
leveling pipes to building your cabin, a level will ensure
your work is built to last.

16. Knives and Sharpeners
A  machete  or  hunting  knife  is  great  if  you’re  hunting
unfamiliar woods, if you plan on hunting game, or even if
you’re just clearing the area. A good set out outdoor knives
is endlessly useful for hunting game, cleaning fish, or even
taking cuttings of wild plants for your garden. Keep them
sharp with a decent whetstone.

17. Tape Measure
Ensure you get your measurements right for furniture, cabin,
and plot size. Remember, when you’re on your own, ‘measure
twice and cut once’ has never been more important.

18. Water Pump and Filter
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We’ve discussed a few different options for getting water. You
may choose to collect rainwater in a cistern. If you’re close
to running freshwater, it could be a good place to get your
water. Or you can choose to dig your own well on your land.
Whichever route you choose, a water pump and filter system are
essential to keep yourself healthy and safe. Easy access to
water is incredibly important when it comes to living off-
grid,  both  for  the  obvious  reasons  and  for  energy
conservation.

19. Sledge Hammer
A regular claw hammer can only do so much. To make a big
impact, you need a heavy sledgehammer to knock together and
stabilize structures, or tear down and change things as you
go.

20. Wheelbarrow or Dolly
A  utility  tractor  and  ATV  are  great  for  covering  long
distances. But a dolly or wheelbarrow is great for smaller
jobs  around  the  yard  and  land,  such  as  handling  compost,
distributing waste, and clearing out job sites.

What To Expect
Our list is by no means extensive. Just a few things not
included in this list:

A welding knife or blowtorch to cut through metal
A wedge
Sturdy cables
Solar panels and equipment to harness your own energy.
Irrigation tubes or PVC piping, great for creating your
own irrigation system, which saves you time, and energy,
when it comes to watering any crops you have.
Safety equipment like sturdy work gloves, heavy boots,



and other equipment that will keep you secure and safe
as you work.

Learning to live off-grid is about more than just building the
right homestead and learning to grow your own food or build
your own irrigation system. Your mentality when beginning your
journey into the world of the off-grid living will have a huge
impact on how you take on projects, and how well you’re able
to live off-grid.

First, think about your motivations for undertaking such a
huge change. Are you looking to lower your carbon footprint?
Protect your family from natural or global disaster? Or simply
live a cleaner and more fulfilling lifestyle? If you’re okay
starting  with  the  barest  essentials  and  building  up  to
producing your own electricity or running a homestead with
livestock and a wide variety of produce, you’ll obviously need
less, to begin with. But you should think realistically about
the  upfront  costs,  and  about  what  you  are  willing  to
sacrifice,  and  your  personal  timeline.

Second, think about the sacrifices you’ll need to make. Will
it mean a move out to the city, or will you choose to join a
tiny house or campground community with neighbors to help make
the transition easier? How remote and out of touch will you
be? How will you ensure your own safety? Staying remote and
unplugged is one thing, but you don’t want to be impossible to
contact in an emergency. And keep a reasonable number in mind
when considering how much you are willing to spend to go off-
grid. It’s true that many people go off-grid to save money on
housing, utilities, and to be more self-sufficient. And in
many ways, you spend less on things you don’t need. But the
upfront costs of going completely off-grid and living off a
completely  independent  electrical  system  is  about  $30,000
upfront. Creating a sustainable living situation you can grow
into is ideal, and will set you up for success later on,
instead of setbacks.



When it comes to tools you’ll need for an off-grid lifestyle,
your priorities dictate the tools you need. From the garden to
generating your own electricity, to living away from the noise
and over-stimulation of modern life, there is always something
to be worked on. But with these basics on hand, you should be
able to tackle most of the basics to begin your off-grid
lifestyle.
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